TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF MARCH 13, 2007

PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Gaskell, Colvin, Parker, Scott, Elbert, King and Thompson

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  4

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. The motion to approve the minutes of February 13th and February 27th carried 7-0.

3. Agenda was approved.

4. Communications.  From Sullivan, there will be an informational meeting of the Emmet County Board of Commissioners on March 29, 2007 at 6 PM, at the Emmet County Fairgrounds in Petoskey.  There will be an attorney present to discuss the legal aspects of Sexually-Oriented Businesses.  Open to any interested party.

5. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

6. Land Use Plan Response Letter.  The Commission reviewed the memo composed by Sullivan dated March 13, 2007.  The memo was in response to the written comments received from the Antrim County Planning Commission, through the TLT Township Board, regarding the Future Land Use Plan.   There were minor spelling and grammatical corrections made to the memo.  Sullivan will update the memo and return it to the Commission for their approval before forwarding to the Antrim County Planning Commission and TLT Board.  

7. Proposed Ordinance Revision on Private Waterfront Access, Section 2.13.  There was lengthy discussion of the proposed language for Section 2.13.  The Commission could not come to agreement on the wording of letter B.  All other sections of the amendment were ok, with a few minor changes.  It was decided that Scott would rewrite the amendment, incorporating tonight’s suggestions, and email the updated version to the Commission members for their review before the next Special Meeting, scheduled for March 27th at 3 PM (note that this is a change in the time of the meeting).

8. Review of Draft Reply on Antrim County Master Plan.  Because the Commission received the letter to Peter Garwood just before tonight’s meeting, it was decided to carry the letter over to the next meeting to allow the Commission a chance to review.  They are asked to email their thoughts or suggestions regarding the letter to Sullivan and it will be discussed at the March 27th meeting.

9. Review of Land Use Maps.  The material was unavailable for tonight’s meeting.  Sullivan will get the material to the Commission before the next meeting.

10. Zoning Map.  A draft copy of the current zoning map, in color and with zoning boundaries, was passed out to the Commission for their review.  They are asked to let Briggs know if there are any errors in the map.

11. Other concerns of the Commission.  There were none.

12. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

13. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary   

